
COBB COUNTY RETIREE EMPLOYEE ASSOCIATION  

MINUTES  

NOVEMBER 16, 2015 

 

The monthly meeting of the CCREA was held on Monday, November 16, 

2015 at the West Cobb Senior Center.  President Stone called the 

meeting or order at 10:35 a.m. 

Invocation given by President David Stone, a Thanksgiving prayer, 

followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

 

NEW MEMBERS:  Carol Granger, Kathryn McWaters 

ILLNESS:  2 deaths reported, Jack Mallard, Joe Kirby and Mike Roland’s 

wife passed, Dick Yarborough wife fell and broke her leg. 

PROGRAM:  Orland Zapata speaker from the Cobb County Fire 

Department, He has 23 years of service with CFD.  His topic was 

“SAFETY IN THE HOME.”  Most fires start in the kitchen, he stated that 

if the water is too hot, the temperature needs to be adjusted, shouldn’t 

be that hot.  All smoke detectors need to be changed every 10 years.  

As well as a smoke detector, a fire extinguish should be place on each 

floor of our homes and needs to be replace every 10 years. You need 

the ABC type of extinguisher. 

He talked about Car Fix a program sponsor by AAA, we shouldn’t drive 

to close to the steering wheel because if you have an accident and the 

airbag discharge, it can be very dangerous. 

TREASURER REPORT:  As of today $5,965.61 in the checking account. 

Motion was made and second to accept the report.  Motion passes 



SECRETARY MINUTES:  October minutes were printed and distributed, 

Motion was made and second to accept the minutes. Motion passes. 

 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS:  Report of the Nominating Committee – Lee Moss 

that the current Board be retained.  Motion was made and second.  

Motion passes. 

Needed someone to chair the Speaker Committee, Bob Beard agreed to 

help. 

Determine charities for our annual donation,   Cobb for Kids, Ga. Burn 

Foundation and Calvary Children Home.  A motion was made and 

second to give our donation to the Georgia Burn Foundation.  Motion 

passed. 

 

Our next event is our Annual Christmas Luncheon on December 21, 

2015 at the Powder Springs Senior Center 11:00 social and lunch 11:30 

a.m.  Also our “Ugly Christmas Sweater” contest will receive a gift card.  

DUES ARE DUE! 

Human Resources department donated 2 gift certificates for our 

drawing.  We had 3 door prize giveaway!  First was $15.00 gift 

certificate – Earl Walski, second was a $25.00 gift certificate - Ken 

Allison and the third was a $25.00 gift certificate – Mem Dooley.  

Congratulations to each of you. 

There being no further business, President Stone adjourned the 

meeting at 12:05 p.m. 

BE BLESSED AND SAFE! 

Jo Ann Mann, Secretary 


